
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello family and friends, 

 

 We want to give a quick update on how things have been going recently. We have been 

in Diriamba living now for a little over a month. We have been pretty busy here between moving 

into our place we are renting, buying a vehicle, 

medical checkups for Deby and Julianna and 

purchasing the last items we need for her as well as 

participating with some of the ministries here at the 

YWAM base.  

 

 As God continues to call us deeper into 

trusting Him, He continually shows us why He is so 

worthy of our trust. His kindness and faithfulness 

demand a response of complete surrender and 

trusting all to Him. God has been speaking to me 

about how my comfort and confidence should come 

only from the fact that He is Lord of my life. It is 

amazing to grow in hearing His voice and taking 

steps of faith in obedience to how He leads.  

 

  We are extremely grateful for how you have come around 

in support to make it possible to be here renting a place to live, 

purchase a car and be equipped and ready to receive our precious 

Julianna. Deby is 37 weeks already!!!! During our last doctors visit 

the doctor reiterated once again how he considers it a normal labor 

anytime between 37-40 weeks. Those words really sunk in this time. 

Of course, we have our fears and need to learn A LOT but we are 

really excited for our little princess to be born. Deby has been much 

more tired lately but is doing well and based on the force that Julianna 

kicks with we can tell she 

is strong and healthy as 

well.  

 

 

 



 

Prayer Requests: 

• Julianna safe and healthy delivery  

• Strength and good health for Deby and for 

post-delivery recovery 

• Caleb renewing residency middle of June 

and application process for Julianna’s US 

citizenship 

• YWAM Bluefields DTS outreach and for the 

people of Mozambique  

Thank you all so much for your great love and 

generosity! 

 

Please be praying for the DTS in Bluefields. 

They have just finished their lecture phase and are going 

into the 2-month outreach phase of their DTS right now. 

This group of 12 young men and women are truly 

wonderful. It was a great joy for us to get to know them 

and walk together with them for the first month and half 

of their DTS. They are a bold group and desire greatly 

that others would know God and experience freedom and 

transformation like they have been experiencing these 

last three months. 

Right now, they will start their outreach in 

Bluefields then go to Corn Island a place near Bluefields 

and make their way to Juigalpa another city in Nicaragua 

as they move towards Managua the capital. Please pray 

for them to have divine encounters and for the Holy 

Spirit to empower them to transform lives with the 

Gospel. Once they get to Managua their vision is to 

travel to Europe and then to Mozambique. I don’t know 

if you have heard of the cyclone that happened in East 

Africa but Mozambique is a country that was heavily 

affected. The DTS has a big financial need to be able to 

go but are traveling to Managua in faith believing that 

the finances will arrive and they can help in the relief 

efforts there. I encourage you to look up the news on 

Mozambique if you have not heard of what has recently 

happened and to pray for them and the DTS team.     
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


